ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF APPEALS 

APRIL 26, 2011
The Board of Appeals  of Zeeland Charter Township held a Regular 

Meeting in the Township Hall on April 26, 2011 at 6:00 PM.

Members present: Russ Mudget,   Ben Zwagerman, Rich De Leau, Bruce  Knoper, Dirk Pyle and Tom Oonk.  Absent:  Steve Walters.
Chairperson Russ Mudget  called the meeting to order.
Motion by Oonk and supported by Knoper to approve the March 1, 2011 minutes.  Motion carried.

Secretary Oonk  read the legal notice from Chicago Drive Property Development to remove the residential use requirement and reduce the open space requirement for Park Place, Parcel No. 70-17-20-200-018 & 019. 
Chairman Russ Mudget declared the public hearing opened. 

Jason Granger on behalf of Chicago Drive Property Development, LLC.  was present and presented the request.
He stated they had 40 acres of which  Holland Hospital owns the center 13 acres.
Motion made by Knoper and supported by Pyle to close the public hearing.  Carried.

Motion by Knoper and supported by Pyle to remove the residential use requirement for the PUD as stated in Section 12.06 of the Zeeland Charter Township Zoning Ordinance of June 9, 2009.  Ayes:  Mudget, Zwagerman, De Leau, Knoper, Pyle, and Oonk.  Nays:  Walters  Motion carried.

Reason:  There is existing residential property adjacent 

to the property and across the street. 
Motion made by Knoper  and supported by Oonk to approve the reduction of the PUD Open Space requirement of 15% for the property as stated in Section 12.03 (B) to as close to 10% open space as possible for this project of Chicago Drive Property Development, LLC.   Ayes:  Mudget, Zwagerman, De Leau, Knoper, Pyle and Oonk.  Nays:  Walters.  Motion carried.

Reason:  Board did not feel 15% was necessary as there is 

no residential in the project so would not have                              a   need for  the extra open space.

          Motion to adjourn.  Carried.

          Recording Secretary

          Marilyn Evink
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